
Parliament of Australia 

President of the Senate 

Senator the Honourable Sue Lines 

Parliament House, Canberra  ACT  2600

D23/27419 

Senator Andrew McLachlan CSC 
Deputy President of the Senate 
Chair of Procedure Committee 
Parliament House 
CANBERRA ACT 2600 

Dear Senator McLachlan 

I have received a letter from Senator Hanson, asking that I refer a matter to the Procedure 
Committee, pursuant to standing order 17(3). The matter relates to removing the requirement for 
senators to support matters of public importance and urgency motions. 

I am happy to refer the matter as requested. A copy of Senator Hanson's letter is enclosed. 

Yours sincerely 

Senator Sue Lines  
President of the Senate 

16 June 2023 
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